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Moody Early Childhood Center 

BOD Minutes           

Friday, February 22, 2019
1:00 p.m. in the Family Engagement Room @ MECC
1110 21st Street, Galveston, Texas 77550

In Attendance:  
Betty Massey, Jeri Kinnear, John Prochaska, Angela Brown, Erica Adams, Weez Doherty
Absent:  

Staff:  
Karin Miller, Greg Howell

Guests: 
None

Ms. Massey called the meeting to order at 1:03 noting that there were no members of the public in attendance.  On a motion from Dr. Prochaska and a second by Ms. Brown, the minutes of the January 24, 2019 meeting were approved as distributed.
Mr. Howell began the financial reports with a summary of his meeting with GISD Assistant Superintendent for Business, Tim Bergeron, earlier in the day.  Mr. Howell had been having difficulty getting information from Mr. Bergeron, but now feels that is resolved.  He presented a detailed accounting of the public funding flowing through GISD to MECC noting that at this point, GISD has not charged MECC for utilities or transportation or any other contractual services other than food service which is billed and paid separately.    Mr. Bergeron told Mr. Howell that GISD will make a second “catch up” payment of approximately $288,000 within the next week or so.  Then MECC should be paid monthly at the rate of approximately $38,000 a month with the caveat that MECC owes GISD for the aforementioned services and those debts will be withheld from future payments and accounted for to Mr. Howell.  Mr. Howell responded to board members questions.
Then he reviewed each of the accounts with the board, again responding to questions as they were posed.  In the end on a motion from Ms. Brown and a second by Ms. Doherty, the financial reports were accepted by the board unanimously.  
Finally, Mr. Howell called the board’s attention to the report on the SB1882 grant which is being administered by GISD.  He noted that understanding the grant and expenditures made to date is the first step in asking for any changes to the grant that he and Ms. Miller may request be made.
Ms. Miller then reviewed her report noting that MECC does not have a response yet to its Early Head Start application.  Ms. Miller reported that GISD is agreeable to the opening of a single PreK4 class in the fall of 2019.
Dr. Prochaska led the board through a review of the bylaws; on a motion from Ms. Adams and a second by Ms. Kinnear, the board voted unanimously to adopt the bylaws as amended.
Ms. Massey then led the board through a review of the MOU with Head Start and the contract with GISD in preparations for meetings in mid-March with each of those entities to discuss changes for the 2019/2020 school/fiscal year.   Both documents will return to the board for review and approval when revisions are in a close to final form.
Ms. Adams reported on the Texas legislature expressing optimism that the senators and representatives will deal with school funding and deal with it in a way that results in full day funding for PreK.  Ms. Kinnear agreed to take the lead in trying to schedule Ms. Miller to be invited to testify before Senator Taylor’s Education Committee on the value of early education.
· Ms. Doherty reminded the board of the Advisors meeting on the 28th.  
· Ms. Brown updated the board on the dental education program stating that she and Ms. Miller thought that a small amount of the professional development grant might fund materials for this program that would start at MECC but be offered to centers across the Island. 
· Mr. Howell and Ms. Miller will continue to work on the website.  
· Ms. Massey obtained the board’s approval to submit requests to United Way Galveston and the Ippolito Family Foundation.  She announced that the Brown Foundation had turned down the MECC request.  She also announced that the Sealy and Smith Foundation had given verbal approval for the Teen Health Clinic at MECC pending some partners in funding.  

The next MECC board meeting will be held March 22, 2019 at 1:00 pm in the Family Engagement Room at MECC since Ms. Adams will not be able to attend even via video-conference.
On a motion duly made and seconded the meeting was adjourned.  
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